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BALLOT FOR INDUSTRIAL ACTION OVER LONDON WEIGHTING

At the April branch meeting, members voted for a 2002/2003 pay claim which included a demand to increase London Weighting to £4000 per year. This is in line with a claim by UNISON Local Government branches in London, who have just conducted a ballot for industrial action on an identical London Weighting claim. This has resulted in a resounding  “YES” vote and London local government workers will be staging a one-day strike on Tuesday 14th May in support of this claim. 

UNISON IS NOW BALLOTING MEMBERS THROUGHOUT LONDON UNIVERSITY ON TAKING INDUSTRIAL ACTION TO DEMAND AN  INCREASE IN LONDON WEIGHTING.

You will find your ballot paper at the end of this newsletter. Please mark an X in the box for Yes or No to strike action, and return it in the internal post  to Tom Silverlock, Procurement Office, UCL, to arrive no later than 12 noon on Wednesday 29th May.

ENOUGH IS ENOUGH!!  

WE WANT WEIGHTING NOT WALLET WEIGHTLOSS!!

Why you should vote YES to strike action

Higher Education workers in London have waited too long for London Weighting to catch up with the capital’s cost of living, which it is intended to subsidise. With house prices alone having risen an astonishing 122% in the last 10 years, the £2100 p.a. which staff of old universities (including UCL) have been expected to make do with since 1992 is a joke. Most Londoners pay half of that in a year just for the misery of commuting to work! Meanwhile, other public sector workers have been awarded increases in London Weighting to £4000 p.a. (nurses) or even £6000 (police). New universities’ staff have also had their London Weighting increased significantly in the last 10 years. The issue of low pay versus London prices has led to serious problems in recruitment and retention of staff in London’s universities, as highlighted in the Bett report, leading to staff shortages  and heavier workloads for all of us. The employers’ consortium has still not responded to repeated requests to meet with the unions on this issue.  

We cannot wait any longer for London Weighting – taking strike action is the only way to force the employers to negotiate with us. Vote Yes to strike action.

CURRENT CAMPAIGN UPDATES

Sickness Absence Policy 

21 members attended the emergency branch meeting which was called to discuss the new Sickness Absence Policy. Almost all had experienced problems with their management’s implementation of the policy, which served to endorse UCL UNISON’s position that the policy is discriminatory, is detrimental to staff welfare, and may be used by managers to bully staff. (For a detailed analysis of the policy, see the branch website at www.uclunison.org). The meeting voted in favour of the following proposal : 

· That the branch requests a meeting with college management to discuss with them issues arising from the implementation of the SAP;  

· That other unions should be involved in the discussion of the SAP;

· That the meeting with management should be about this issue only.

Remember – contact your union if  you are asked to attend a sickness absence review meeting. You are entitled to representation. We are keen to hear about any members’ experiences of the new policy.

Paul Robinson

The appeal hearing against Paul Robinson’s dismissal was held on the 26th April. A large lobby gathered outside UCL’s main gates to demonstrate support for Paul’s reinstatement, consisting not just of UCL UNISON members, but academics, other staff and students of UCL and other colleges, and members of other unions and UNISON branches. The lobby and the sheer volume of completed petitions which were collected showed that Paul’s case had tremendous support within and beyond UCL. Sadly however this was not enough to persuade the senior managers on the appeal panel, who upheld his dismissal despite the impressive case that was made on his behalf. The branch is now investigating the possibility of an industrial tribunal. A big thank you to everyone who supported the reinstatement campaign and all who put in so much hard work. We have not yet conceded defeat!

Sodexho campaign

Despite the concerns of Refectory staff which have been highlighted by UCL UNISON, College have now decided to extend the Sodexho contract for a further 2 years from July 2002. UCL UNISON was not consulted over this decision, which  has come as a surprise and disappointment. We have gained widespread support for our campaign to bring the catering operation back in-house, but management have not given us the opportunity to represent the feelings of the staff and users of the Refectory.

UCL management have once again failed in their obligation to hold meaningful consultation with the unions over this issue. Staff morale in the refectory is at an all-time low, reflecting Sodexho’s reputation the world over as an unsympathetic employer. At the University of Hawaii, for instance, students recently led a campaign against Sodexho’s management of their cafeteria, expressing concerns about Sodexho’s ownership of private prison companies, history of poor labour policies, and lack of ecologically responsible practices (see www.geocities.com/ghapril4/ for more details). 

 We will continue with our campaign. Meetings are held regularly and leaflets are handed out at the lower refectory, Gordon Street, every Tuesday lunchtime from 1-2pm. Come and get involved in the campaign. Further details, leaflets and petitions are available on www.uclunison.org. 

Women’s Group   report

A generic Women’s Group (WG) was formed two months ago and now meets on a monthly basis for women members to raise and discuss any issue of concern to them. At the first meeting, held recently, Breege Whiten was voted in as events organiser, Wendy Biggin (Women’s Officer/Library Rep.) as chair and Sarah Alleemudder as the Minutes Secretary. Breege and Wendy have written the following report on activities to date:-

Maternity Leave Policy:

UCL quietly changed its Maternity Leave Policy 3 years ago, reducing the amount of annual leave accrued by women on maternity leave. This made the policy *illegal* as leave entitlement subsequently fell below the legal minimum. When UNISON recently brought this to the attention of Human Resources, HR admitted this to be the case. As a result, the 119 women who have taken maternity leave since the policy became illegal will now receive additional annual leave to compensate for not having been given their full entitlement at the time of pregnancy. Women currently on maternity leave have been notified in writing that they are entitled to more annual leave than that stated in the UCL Staff Handbooks. The policy has also been changed with immediate effect. This is a victory for UNISON at UCL, which resulted from one member drawing the matter to our attention. Well done to that member for speaking up on this issue and ensuring that all pregnant workers at UCL get their full legal entitlements!

Sickness Absence Policy:

The new SAP is discriminatory against women, who for instance may legitimately require a day’s sick leave every month, resulting in the 12 days which trigger a review meeting. The SAP is not seen as a matter of staff welfare but a matter of disciplinary action leading to a suspension. The WG voted for a letter about SAP to be written to Human Resources.

Women Being Heard in Unison:

This issue was raised in April’s WG meeting; it was felt that lack of confidence and lack of assertion inhibited women from becoming more active in the union (amongst other things). It was agreed that a request be made to Human Resources for single sex assertion training courses. Sarah Brant (the head of Human Resources) has invited UNISON to submit a formal written request to her on this issue, and appears to view it favourably.

Representing Unison:

The WG agreed that sexist logos, slogans or images were inappropriate to wear when individuals were representing UNISON, for example when attending demonstrations with the branch banner. The WG felt that this applied to all types of discrimination – not just against women. The group voted for the following statement to this effect being circulated to all members: - 

Women’s Officer’s Statement on Representing UNISON at Marches, Demonstrations and other Events:

· UNISON has a clear Equal Opportunities and Fair Representation policy, which promotes and supports the right of women, ethnic minorities and other disadvantaged groups, to be treated with respect and consideration at all times and in all circumstances.

· This policy opposes all kinds of discrimination, which may occur in different forms, such as derogatory remarks, excluding behaviours or the displaying of imagery or slogans that may cause discomfort or unease amongst any specific disadvantaged groups.
· UCL UNISON is often the only represented trade union branch on demonstrations and marches; those of us marching with the banner have often been approached by other demonstrations commending us for attending the event.
· The demonstrations often attract media attention and publicity.
· It is therefore particularly crucial for anyone representing UCL UNISON in such events to remain aware of our non-racist/non-sexist policy regarding the wearing of badges, t-shirts, etc. which display images or slogans that could be construed to be discriminatory.
· We therefore ask all members attending such events to avoid wearing any images or slogans on their clothing which may be viewed as racist, sexist or offensive to any disadvantaged group, and to be sensitive to the fact that it is UNISON and its members they are letting down if they do wear such apparel.
The next WG meeting is on Wednesday 15th May, Committee Room, 1-2pm

All women members are welcome to attend and submit items for discussion. See you there!

Branch Meetings and Vacant Posts

The next Branch Members’ meeting is on 

Wednesday 5th June from 1-2pm in the Council Room. 

All members are entitled to paid time off, in addition to your lunch hour, to attend these meetings. Take advantage of this and get involved with YOUR union!  If you would like to get more actively involved, you can always become a steward for your department. The Committee also has the following vacancies at present:-

Lesbian & Gay Men’s Officer

Safety Reps for Information Systems and Student Residences

Learning Reps to assess provision of training at work

If you are interested in any of these posts, contact the Branch and/or come along to a meeting!

INTERNATIONAL NEWS
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Palestine Solidarity Campaign
At the last branch meeting Diane form the Palestine Solidarity Campaign (PSC) gave a presentation. The PSC supports the struggle of the Palestinian people for self-determination. PSC believes Palestinians have a right – enshrined under international law – to return to their own towns, villages and land.

After many years of a ‘peace process’ the Palestinian people continue to see their lands and resources confiscated by the Israeli State, whilst they are denied their basic cultural, social and political rights.

Since September 2000 the situation has drastically deteriorated. Israel has imposed draconian collective punishment measures on the Palestinian population, who exist under a state of siege with civilian areas under attack from tanks and helicopter gunships. Hundreds of Palestinians have been killed and tens of thousands injured.

Since 1982 PSC has worked in support of the Palestinian people, highlighting the political situation and the human rights abuses that they suffer. Their aim is to build an effective mass campaign, by organising protests, political lobbying and raising public awareness. They also aim to build effective contacts between Palestinian people and their international supporters. PSC are an independent non-party-political organisation with members from a wide range of communities across Britain, committed to building a just and sustainable peace in the Middle East.

After Diane’s presentation the branch voted to affiliate to the PSC and to give a donation of £200. The branch also decided to support the forthcoming ‘Justice for Palestine’ demonstration. This takes place on Saturday 18th May starting at Hyde park, ending with a rally in Trafalgar Square. UCL Unison will probably be meeting at Marble Arch at 12 noon. If you would like to know more please visit the PSC website: www.palestinecampaign.org
(Information for this article was supplied by the PSC).
Demonstration at the EU Summit in Seville, Spain, 21st-22nd June 2002

Undeterred  - indeed, doubly determined - by the traumatic events witnessed (and, in the case of one of our members, suffered) by the UCL UNISON delegation to the anti-globalisation protest in Genoa last July, the branch has voted to send another delegation to the forthcoming demonstration at the EU summit meeting in Seville in June. UNISON supports such demonstrations, which are a show of strength against increasing privatisation of public services and loss of workers’ rights and security. The branch is able to pay for 6 delegates and we want to ensure that the delegation is as representative as possible of the branch membership, e.g. in terms of race, age, gender, and job/grade. If you would like to be considered to be a part of this delegation, please contact the branch (unison@ucl.ac.uk, or telephone Jane Ferrie, Branch Chair,  on extension 5643. Applications are welcome from all members. 
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University College London Branch
Consultative Ballot of Members for Industrial Action


BALLOT PAPER



PLEASE RETURN YOUR COMPLETED BALLOT PAPER IMMEDIATELY.

Your completed ballot paper should reach the branch secretary, Tom Silverlock, c/o Procurement Services at UCL, no later than 12:00 PM on Wednesday 29 May 2002.

Please note this is only a branch consultative ballot.  An official ballot, held at a later date would be required before any industrial action could take place.

� MERGEFIELD firstname �«firstname»� � MERGEFIELD lastname �«lastname»�


� MERGEFIELD dept �«dept»�





This ballot is to test the strength of feeling among members, on whether they would be prepared to take strike action in support of UNISON’s claim for a £4000 single rate of London Weighting.  London Weighting has now been frozen in old universities for 10 years.








Would you be prepared to take strike action in support of UNISON’s claim for a £4000 single rate of London Weighting?








PLACE AN (X) IN THE BOX OF YOUR CHOICE





YES











NO
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�This newsletter is produced by Branch Publicity Officers Breege Whiten and Stevie Russell, but contributions are welcome from all members. Contact us on extension 4207, or email hcs.library@ucl.ac.uk.
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